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Town of Harwich
732 Main Street 

Harwich, MA 02645 
508-430-7506 Fax: 508-430-4703 

Historic District and Historical Commission 
732 Main Street, Harwich, MA  

Wednesday, April 21, 2021, 6:00 PM 
Meeting Agenda 

THIS MEETING IS VIA REMOTE PARTICIPATION ONLY.  NO IN PERSON ATTENDANCE IS PERMITTED.
Please join my meeting from your computer, tablet or smartphone. 

https://global.gotomeeting.com/join/859453845
You can also dial in using your phone.

United States: +1 (872) 240-3311
Access Code: 859-453-845  

New to GoToMeeting? Get the app now and be ready when your first meeting starts: 
https://global.gotomeeting.com/install/859453845

All case materials are available online.  Visit the Commission’s Home Page under Agendas. 
https://www.harwich-ma.gov/node/2421/agenda/2021 

I. Call to order - Reading of the Certain Requirements for Public meetings. 

II. Public Hearing 

a. HH2021-05 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 24 Central Ave, Map 6B, Parcel L91, in the R-H-2 
zoning district. The application proposes partial demolition and renovations of various exterior features. The 
application is pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article II. Manijeh 
Lawrence as Owner, Attorney William Crowell as Applicant.

b. HH2021-06 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 119 Chase Street, Map 11, Parcel U2-A, in the C-H-1 
zoning district. The application proposes partial demolition and replacement of two windows. The application is 
pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article II. Peter Edwards as 
Owner and Applicant.

c. HH2021-07 Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) has been received for 745 Main St, Map 41, Parcel S1-2, in 
the C-V zone and the Harwich Center Historic District. The application proposes the demolition and replacement 
of a shed. The application is pursuant to the MGL c. 40C, §6 and the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, 
Historic Preservation, Article I., Rebecca and Christopher Allen as Owners/Applicants.

d. HH2021-08 Certificate of Non-Applicability (CONA) has been received for 707 Main St, Map 41, Parcel D10, 
in the C-V zone and the Harwich Center Historic District. The application proposes repainting one side of the 
building exterior. The application is pursuant to the MGL c. 40C, §6 and the Code of the Town of Harwich 
Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article I., David Hagstrom as Owner/Applicant. 

III. Public Meeting  
1) Discussion and Possible Vote  

a. 328 Bank St – The Royal at Harwich Village – Work in Historic District 
b. Meeting Minutes 

i. October 21, 2020 
ii. November 18, 2020 

iii. March 17, 2021 
c. Proposed Property Record Study 

2) Reports from Commission Members 
3) Other updates 

IV. Adjourn 
Next HDHC Meeting – Subject to Change – May 19, 2021
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Town of Harwich
732 Main Street 

Harwich, MA 02645 
508-430-7506 Fax: 508-430-4703 

Historic District and Historical Commission 
732 Main Street, Harwich, MA  

Wednesday, October 21, 2020, 6:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes 

REMOTE PARTICIPATION ONLY 

I. Call to order
Members and Staff Present: Chairperson Mary Maslowski, Jeanne Steiner, Brendan Lowney, 
and Bob Doane 

Chairperson Mary Maslowski called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

II. Public Hearing - NONE 

III. Public Meeting  

A. Continued review and possible vote: Demolition Delay proposed amendments to the Town Code 
Chapter 131, Historical Preservation, Article II - Historically Significant Buildings - Jeanne 
Steiner.  

Ms. Steiner stated that the latest draft of the bylaw is dated 9.21.2020, and includes changes 
suggested by Sarah Korjeff. She gave an update on the state-wide seminar that she had attended 
shortly after the last meeting. The seminar, which was hosted by the Massachusetts Historical 
Commission, was about demolition delay bylaws, and many of those in attendance were 
particularly interested in was ‘demolition by neglect’. Because of this interest, there may be a future 
seminar specifically focusing on ‘demolition by neglect’.  

Ms. Steiner stated that the one change that she took from the meeting that the Commission may 
want to add to the bylaw is the daily fee of $300 for non-compliance, with a cap at the extent of the 
value of the house. Ms. Maslowski explained how the $300 fee amount was reached, and stated 
that adding the language about the value of the house would be good.  

Mr. Doane brought up the addition of the report by an engineer regarding the condition of the 
building. He thought that language should be added that requires a professional opinion on the 
feasibility and cost of restoration in addition to the condition of the building, so that applicants do 
not assume that they will automatically get an approval if they have this report.  

Mr. Doane also stated that he would like them to come up with a document that would be given to 
new buyers of historic property during the transfer of property that explained the bylaw regarding 
demolition. Mr. Lowney agreed that this would be good, and recommended that they draw up a 
flyer to send to local real estate companies. Mr. Doane asked if the Town could impose a rule on 
the transfer of property that a document could be signed. Ms. Maslowski stated that this would 
likely be overstepping the Commission’s authority, but they could definitely inform local attorneys 
and real estate agents of the bylaw. Ms. Maslowski also stated that it is the responsibility of the 
buyer to do the necessary research, and often times these buyers do not want to hire someone to do 
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this research for them, but this is something that could be brought up at the December meeting with 
Administration.  

Mr. Doane asked what the timeline was for getting this on the meeting on the warrant for Town 
Meeting. Ms. Maslowski stated that it would be January or February, but there is also talk of there 
being a second Town Meeting in the fall for bylaw changes. Mr. Doane asked if this should be a 
public hearing before it is put on the warrant. Ms. Maslowski responded that it would likely be in 
the spring at some point. Mr. Doane asked what the procedure was for presenting this to the Board 
of Selectmen, to which Ms. Maslowski responded that it could be presented either by the Town 
Administrator or the Commission, but that the first step is discussing the change with the Town 
Administrator.  

Ms. Steiner brought up the awards that are given out to homeowners and builders who do 
exceptional preservation work by the town of Chatham, and thought this could be a good incentive 
to look into in the future. Mr. Doane recommended that they take a closer look at the guidelines 
that go into these awards. Ms. Maslowski agreed that the guidelines would be a good starting point, 
and Ms. Steiner stated that she would be willing to look into it further.  

B. Update and Review of Community Preservation Commission (CPC) Articles approved at Annual 
Town Meeting - Bob Doane 

Mr. Doane explained that all CPC articles had been approved at Town Meeting, including the study 
to update property records, the West Harwich Library, and the restoration of gravestones in West 
Harwich. Ms. Maslowski reminded everyone that if there are applications that anyone is looking to 
do for the upcoming year, they should contact the Commission so it can be added to the agenda for 
review before documentation is due to the CPC.  

Ms. Steiner asked if Ms. Korjeff had gotten in touch with Mr. Doane about other potential 
properties, and Mr. Doane responded that she had not yet.  

C. 2020 Annual Meeting with the Selectmen - November  

Ms. Maslowski explained that the report to the Selectmen was coming up in November or 
December, and that it normally includes the number of cases/applications, incoming or outgoing 
Commission members, CPC fund projects, etc. She asked that if anyone would like anything 
specific included to let her know.  

IV. Adjourn 

Hearing no other comments or updates, Ms. Maslowski called for a motion to adjourn.  

Mr. Doane moved to adjourn at 5:49 p.m. Seconded by Mr. Lowney. Motion carried 5-0.  



Town of Harwich
732 Main Street 

Harwich, MA 02645 
508-430-7506 Fax: 508-430-4703 

Historic District and Historical Commission 
732 Main Street, Harwich, MA  

Wednesday, November 18, 2020, 6:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes 

REMOTE PARTICIPATION ONLY 

I. Call to order
Members and Staff Present: Chairperson Mary Maslowski, Julia Eldredge, Jeanne Steiner, 
Brendan Lowney, and Bob Doane. 

Others Present: Brooks Academy Museum Commission Representative, David Spitz, and 
Cemetery Commission Representative, Robin Kelley.  

Chairperson Mary Maslowski called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

II. Public Hearing - NONE 

III. Public Meeting  
A. New Business  

1. Community Preservation Commission (CPC) Articles for Annual Town Meeting 
a. Brooks Academy Museum Commission - Brooks Academy Structural 

Improvements 

David Spitz presented the proposed project. The project included a low impact elevator, a basement 
storage area for historic artifacts and documents that is climate controlled, and moving the entrance to the 
building to its historic location under the columns on the North end of the building. A structural engineer 
did inspect the building at the request of the CPC, who was recommended by Sarah Korjeff. They found 
that the building looked pretty good, except for the foundation. The options to repair the foundation will 
cost over $1.2 million to repair the foundation and create a full basement, over $900,000 to fix the 
basement and create a basement under half the space, or $500-600,000 to do only repairs. Ms. Spitz 
argued that the basement space would be extremely valuable to not only the museum but the Town as 
well, and explained that that was why he requested the full amount from the CPC. Mr. Spitz goes on to 
explain that the building should be fully operable during construction. The foundation will be a brick-
faced foundation, to match the original foundation, and the original brick will be preserved and reused 
where possible.  

Mr. Doane asked if the application would be updated to reflect the entire amount, as it currently requests 
only $785,000. Mr. Doane did support the full basement option. Mr. Spitz responded that they have 
applied for at least the half-basement option, but would be happy to ask for the full amount. Mr. Doane 
encouraged him to ask for the full amount. Mr. Spitz responded that they may apply for other available 
grants to complete the project, totaling up to $350,000, but they may request the entire amount from CPC. 
Mr. Spitz explained that the engineer did recommend some work on the columns on the building as well.  

Ms. Eldredge agreed with Mr. Doane that they should ask for the full amount.  
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Ms. Steiner asked if there were some items from other organizations that would also be stored in the 
space. Mr. Spitz responded that he was not 100% sure but if the space was available they would 
absolutely try to accommodate it. Ms. Steiner also urged him to request the full amount.  

Ms. Maslowski agreed that they should request the whole amount, and commented that the grant timing 
may be fast enough that the amount could be amended before Town Meeting if they did receive the grant 
funding.  

Hearing no further comments, Ms. Maslowski called for a vote to support the project.  

Ms. Steiner moved to support the Brooks Academy Museum CPC application for Option C, 
including a full basement and foundation repairs. Seconded by Ms. Eldredge. Motion carried 5-0.  

b. Cemetery Commission - E. H. Methodist Gravestone Conservation & 
Preservation and Historic Restoration of Fence & Posts at E. H. Methodist 
Cemetery 

Robin Kelley presented the first project is for the preservation of 65 total gravestones at the West 
Harwich E.H. Methodist Cemetery. Of the two projects, Ms. Kelley stated that this is the project that 
needs to take priority as a lot of the gravestones have been neglected for years, and many are leaning 
which increases the risk of damage to the stones.  

Mr. Doane agreed that the gravestone restoration is important. Ms. Kelley explained that a lot of research 
goes into each stone as well to establish historic dates and owners. Ms. Steiner commented that this is an 
important project, for not only the families of those that have passed away but for the entire town. Mr. 
Lowney was in favor of the project. Ms. Eldredge was also in favor of the project.  

Hearing no further comments, Ms. Maslowski called for a vote to support the project.   

Ms. Eldredge moved to support the Cemetery Commission CPC application for gravestone 
restoration at the Methodist Cemetery for $102,000. Seconded by Mr. Lowney. Motion carried 5-0. 

Ms. Kelley presented the second project which is for stony creek granite posts at the Cemetery. Ms. 
Kelley explained the rare nature of the specific granite used for the posts and why it is more expensive. 
There are 24 granite posts in the Cemetery that are worn down or cracked, and the second application is to 
replace these posts and the galvanized pipe, as well as to control the vegetation around them to prevent 
the damage from recurring.  

Ms. Steiner stated that preservation of the older cemeteries is a worthwhile cause. Mr. Lowney stated that 
the safety issue of the rusted pipes is a good enough reason to support this project for him. Ms. Eldredge 
stated her support for the project. Mr. Doane asked if the galvanized pipe used in cemeteries came about. 
Ms. Kelley responded that she isn’t sure why the pipe was used, but she thinks that it was to keep out 
larger animals, and the pipe is very popular in many cemeteries throughout New England. Mr. Doane 
stated his support for the project.  

Hearing no further comments, Ms. Maslowski called for a vote to support the project.  

Ms. Eldredge moved to support the Cemetery Commission CPC application for restoration of the 
granite posts and galvanized pipe, with priority given to the first Cemetery Commission CPC 
application for gravestone conservation and preservation. Seconded by Ms. Steiner. Motion carried 
5-0.  
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Mr. Doane asked Ms. Kelley if the third CPC project, which is for flagpoles, would fall under Historic of 
Recreation. Ms. Kelley responded that it would fall under Recreation because this would create a park. 
Ms. Kelley also explained that they would be creating civil and revolutionary war memorials as part of 
this project, which would fall under Historic purview once that part of the project was ready to come 
before CPC in the future.  

B. Updates from Commission Members 

Ms. Maslowski asked Mr. Doane to give an update on CPC. Mr. Doane explained that the only Historic 
CPC application that had come up was the Brooks project, but the other applications would be discussed 
soon.  

Ms. Maslowski gave an update that herself and Ms. Steiner would be meeting with Administration for the 
Demolition Delay Bylaw, and would give an update to the Commission after that meeting.  

Mr. Doane asked for an update on the Royal project at 628 Bank Street from the Planning Board, and 
whether it was being applied for as a 40B or a standalone project. Ms. Maslowski stated that it would 
need to be standalone to go before the Planning Board. Mr. Doane asked that they make it known to them 
that they will need to come before the Historic Commission for approval as well since they are in the 
Historic District.  

IV. Adjourn 

Hearing no other comments or updates, Ms. Maslowski called for a motion to adjourn.  

Mr. Doane moved to adjourn at 6:43 p.m. Seconded by Mr. Lowney. Motion carried 5-0.  



Town of Harwich
732 Main Street 

Harwich, MA 02645 
508-430-7506 Fax: 508-430-4703 

Historic District and Historical Commission 
732 Main Street, Harwich, MA  

Wednesday, March 17, 2021, 6:00 PM 
Meeting Minutes 

REMOTE PARTICIPATION ONLY 

I. Call to order
Members and Staff Present: Chairperson Mary Maslowski, Jeanne Steiner, Brendan Lowney, 
Bob Doane, and Historic Assistant Melyssa Millett 

Others in Attendance: Ronald ‘Chuck’ Martin, Attorney Brian Wall, Peter Hopple, Marla and 
Ralph Lamontagna, Saumil Patel 

Chairperson Mary Maslowski called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.  

II. Public Hearing 

A. HH2021-02 Notice of Intent (NOI) has been received for 20 Grey Neck Road, Map 5, Parcel 
N6-K2, in the R-H-1 zoning district. The application proposes partial demolition and rebuild 
of an addition on the dwelling. The application is pursuant to the Code of the Town of Harwich 
Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article II. Ronald Martin as Owner, Cape Coastal Builders, 
Inc. as Applicant.  

Attorney Brian Wall presented the project for the Owner and Applicant. He explained that this 
was a Cape style cottage which was constructed in 1910. The proposed work included 
demolition of the rear addition that was not part of the original dwelling, and to construct a new 
addition in its place. All of the work would take place at the rear of the structure, and the new 
addition would be more consistent with the historic character of the house. Materials would 
match the original wood and cedar shingles. Attorney Wall stated that the house is not 
historically significant other than being on the Harwich Historic Inventory List, and called for 
a determination of non-significance. He also stated that, because the work is taking place 
entirely at the rear of the dwelling, the HDHC could approve it even if it was determined to be 
significant.  

Mr. Doane asked if the dormers on the house were original. Mr. Martin stated that they were 
not and that they were created when the addition was added. Mr. Doane asked if the chimney 
and slope of the roof would remain, to which Mr. Martin responded that they would.  

Ms. Steiner, Ms. Eldredge, and Ms. Maslowski all expressed their appreciation for the 
preservation of the structure’s front.  

Harwich residents and abutters to the property Marla and Ralph Lamontagna asked when the 
work would take place if approved. Mr. Hopple stated that it would be complete by June 15th

at the latest. Mr. and Mrs. Lamontagna stated their support for the project.  
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Hearing no further comments. Ms. Maslowski called for a motion.  

Mr. Doane motioned to close the public hearing. Seconded by Ms. Steiner. Motion carried 
4-0.  

Mr. Doane moved to approve the Notice of Intent as presented. Seconded by Ms. 
Eldredge. Motion carried 4-0. 

B. HH2021-03 Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) has been received for 711 Main Street, 
Map 41, Parcel D8 in the C-V and the Harwich Center Historic District. The application 
proposes the installation of 4’ Cedar Fence. The application is pursuant to the MGL c. 40C, 
§6 and the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic Preservation, Article I., 
Saumil Patel as Owner and Applicant.  

Saumil Patel presented the project as Owner and Applicant. Mr. Patel explained that they 
wish to attach a 4’ Cedar fence to the existing guardrail to block headlights for neighboring 
properties. The proposed fence would be the same as what was approved to surround the 
dumpster.  

Mr. Doane asked if the fence would have a flat-top like what was pictured in the application, 
as the fence that was put in around the dumpster was the gothic style. Mr. Patel confirmed 
that it would be the flat-top fence. Ms. Maslowski stated that the fence approved for around 
the dumpster was meant to have a flat-top as well, so that would need to be corrected.  

Hearing no further comments, Ms. Maslowski called for a motion.  

Ms. Steiner moved to close the public hearing. Seconded by Mr. Doane. Motion carried 
4-0.  

Mr. Doane moved to approve the Certificate of Appropriateness as submitted with the 
flat-top fence, as seen in the submitted plans. Seconded by Ms. Steiner. Motion carried 
4-0. 

C. HH2021-04 Certificate of Appropriateness (COA) has been received for 1 Oak St, Map 41, 
Parcel C6 in the R-R and the Harwich Center Historic District. The application proposes the 
installation of a water bottle refill station at the Brooks Park Restroom. The application is 
pursuant to the MGL c. 40C, §6 and the Code of the Town of Harwich Chapter 131, Historic 
Preservation, Article I., Town of Harwich as Owner, Patrick Otton as Applicant.

Ms. Maslowski stated that this application had been withdrawn without prejudice, and would 
likely be resubmitted in the future.  

III. Public Meeting  

1) Discussion and Possible Vote  

a. Meeting Minutes 

i. August 5, 2020 
ii. August 19, 2020 

iii. September 23, 2021 
iv. February 17, 2021 
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Ms. Steiner motioned to approve the Meeting Minutes. Seconded by Ms. 
Eldredge. Motion carried 4-0. 

2) Reports from Commission Members 

Mr. Doane stated that there were no real updated from the CPC. Ms. Maslowski 
confirmed that the headstone portion of the CPC Grant for the Cemetery was approved 
but the fences would be held off until a later date. The project at Brooks Academy was 
also approved in full.  

Ms. Maslowski had no Planning Board update, and stated that the only real question 
was on whether the Royal should be approved for apartments. The meeting with the 
Royal was continued to the next week and she stated that she anticipated it to be a 
lengthy meeting with public comment.  

Mr. Doane inquired as to where they were in the bylaw update process. Ms. Maslowski 
stated that it was headed to Town Counsel last she heard and would be put on the warrant 
for Town Meeting. Mr. Doane asked if the Board of Selectmen needed to review it 
before it would be put on the warrant. Ms. Maslowski responded that it would need to 
be approved by the Board of Selectmen. Mr. Doane stated he wanted to be sure it would 
make it on the warrant.  

3) Other updates 

Mr. Doane stated that the only other update he could give was regarding the 
continued discussion of the logistics for the gravestone preservation and restoration 
project.  

Ms. Maslowski only had a minor update on the Demolition Delay Bylaw, stating that 
the draft was sent to Town Counsel for review, and they should be getting feedback 
soon. Mr. Doane asked if it would be ready to go on the warrant for the Annual Town 
Meeting. Ms. Maslowski stated that she was hopeful that it would, but she was not 
sure. Ms. Maslowski explained that state legislature had passed to allow the 
extension of Town elections.  

Mr. Doane asked that the Property Record Study be added to the next agenda for 
discussion.  

Ms. Maslowski gave a reminder that there are openings on the Commission if anyone 
was interested.  

I. Adjourn 

Hearing no other comments or updates, Ms. Maslowski called for a motion to adjourn.  

Mr. Doane moved to adjourn at 6:37 p.m. Seconded by Ms. Steiner. Motion carried 4-0.
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